S O U T H   W O O T T O N   P A R I S H   C O U N C I L

Minutes of a Project Group Meeting for the Neighbourhood Plan held at 6.00pm on Monday 14th April 2014 in the Parish Council Meeting Room

1. Present:  Mr D Price, Mr D Steward-Brown, Mr A Evans, Rev D Tate, Mr B Clapham, Mrs T Cornwell (Clerk) and Mrs M Kirby (Assistant Clerk).
Public: Mr J Marrow, Mr A Parker, Mr C Abbs, Mr C Walters and Dr Outred 
Apologies:  Mrs S Borrman and Dr P Tasker. 
2. To confirm the Minutes of the last Meeting held on 20th January 2014:  

These were proposed as a correct record by Mr Evans, seconded by Mr Price with two abstentions, all other members were in favour and they were signed by the Chairman.
3. To record declarations of any interests, personal or prejudicial: None 
4. To discuss the Neighbourhood Plan consultation comments and any updates: Mr Price explained that it was the first meeting since the distribution of the draft Neighbourhood Plan. He confirmed that the consultation period had now finished and the comments had been received.

Mr Price informed members that a meeting had been held on 9th April 2014 for Rev Tate, Mr Parker, Mr Marrow, Mr Evans and himself to have a preliminary look at the comments received. 

Mr Price was disappointed to report that a total of 126 comments had been received, 16 of which had been from various consultees and the remaining 110 from residents.

Mr Price said that he hoped that this week the comments could be distributed between members of the Project Group in order for the comments to be summarised ready for the next meeting to be held on 28th April 2014.

Members felt that this would be a good way forward and each member agreed to take a portion of the comments.

Mrs Cornwell asked if all members could provide their summary of the comments under each of the six headings as soon as possible to enable her to put them together ready for the next meeting.

Mr Price spoke regarding the meeting held on 9th April and the circulated Notes on Responses to the Draft Neighbourhood Plan.

Mr Price read through the notes which provided brief detail of the responses received from each of the 16 consultees. He stated that three of these needed to be discussed to decide whether the comments needed to be incorporated into the document or whether the document should be left as it currently stands.

Mr Price read out the points raised by the consultees and asked if there were any comments or points which members wished to include in the Neighbourhood Plan document. 
After discussion, members felt that the best way forward would be for a select group of members with expertise to get together and discuss the various points raised.

Members referred to the comments received from the Borough Council, concerns were raised that the production of the Neighbourhood Plan would have little effect on future development as the Borough Council would always have the final say.

Mrs Cornwell stated that it has always been made clear that the production of the Neighbourhood Plan would not be able to reduce the number of new homes which may be allocated.

She explained that the production of the Neighbourhood Plan would help to influence what would be seen in the village in the future. It was said that the Neighbourhood Plan would help to shape the Parish.
Members spoke regarding the Wootton Meadows development and commented that it went against everything the Parish Council would like to see, three storey homes and narrow roads.

Mr Price said that the Parish Council argued strongly to oppose the development, however the Borough Council approved it.

Comment was made that the Borough Council was under pressure at the time, in defence of the development it was said that it had modern design space and incorporated two green areas.

After discussion it was felt that Henry Bellingham MP should be made aware of the comments received from the Borough Council.  
Mr Marrow proposed that a meeting should be arranged for selected representatives of the Project Group to meet with the Head of the Borough Council’s Planning Department, the Planners, the Borough Councillors and Henry Bellingham MP.

It was suggested that an informal preliminary meeting should be arranged for selected representatives of the Project Group to meet with Mr Alan Gomm to decide whether an additional meeting would be necessary.

Mr Marrow asked if he could attend the preliminary meeting. Members felt that a smaller group consisting of Mr Price, Mr Evans and Mr Parker would be adequate.

Mr Price stated that a full report of the meeting would be provided to all members.
There being no further business the Chairman closed the meeting at 7.00pm. 

5. Next meeting: To be held on Monday 28th April 2014 at 6.00pm in the Parish Office Meeting Room.
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